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Upcoming Events & Deadlines 

11/24/16-11/25/16 Thanksgiving Holiday 
 

12/2/16 Final FFY 2016 UC CalFresh Annual Report 
Documents due to the UC CalFresh State Office 
Thank you to all who have submitted their draft FFY 2016 UC CalFresh 
Annual Reports! The final copies of your FFY 2016 UC CalFresh Annual 
Reports and County Profiles will be due to the UC CalFresh State Office 
on December 2nd. Please email your documents to the 
uccalfresh_support@ucdavis.edu email address to ensure they are 
received.  

 
12/6/16 Shaping Healthy Choices Check-In Meeting, 3:00pm 
The Center for Nutrition in Schools will be hosting a webinar on 
Tuesday, December 6th, 2016. The focus of this webinar will be Health 
Fairs and Building Community Partnerships. During this meeting, UC 
CalFresh county teams will be highlighting some of their best practices 
for organizing and carrying out school and community health fairs. For 
questions regarding this webinar, please contact Chelsey Slattery 
(cslattery@ucdavis.edu). 

ReadyTalk Information: 
Webinar Link: https://cc.readytalk.com/r/gmd7raqj6moc&eom  
Call-In Toll-Free Number: 1-866-740-1260 
Access Code: 7520555 
Security Passcode: shcp01 

 

12/8/16 Webinar: Youth Classroom Management Basics, 
9:00-10:30am (*Note: Updated Webinar Link & Meeting ID) 
This webinar is sponsored by EFNEP and is also available to UC 
CalFresh staff. Please join us for a joint EFNEP-UC CalFresh webinar 
to learn about Classroom Behavior Management strategies for youth. 
Please note: this webinar will be conducted using the Zoom 
conferencing platform. Plan to join the webinar 5-10 minutes early if you 
have not previously used Zoom. Please contact Lyn Brock if you have 
questions.  

Zoom Conferencing Information: 
Join from your computer: https://ucanr.zoom.us/j/401564417  
Telephone: 1-408-638-0968 (US Toll)  
Meeting ID: 401 564 417  
 

Save the Date: 2/21/17 UC CalFresh Pre-Forum Meeting, 
1:00-5:00pm 
The UC CalFresh State Office staff will be hosting a Pre-Forum Meeting 
on February 21, 2017 at the DoubleTree Hotel in Sacramento, CA. 
Additional information regarding this meeting will be forthcoming. 
Please contact Andra Nicoli (amnicoli@ucdavis.edu) if you have any 
questions.  
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UC CalFresh Success Stories 
Success stories from your FFY 2017 UC CalFresh participants can be shared through the online data entry portal: http://ucanr.edu/
survey/survey.cfm?surveynumber=18908. 

 

“This class has helped me read my labels/calories and 
eat healthy. So far, I’ve lost 7 pounds, and I won’t stop 

until I reach my goal to lose 25 pounds. I love, love, love 
this class! Thank you so much!” 

—Plan, Shop, Save and Cook Participant, 
San Mateo County 

“I have learned that we need to start eating more 
healthy not just for ourselves, but for our health. I 
need to start reading out the labels. I have also 

learned that I need to start making a list [to] plan out 
my meals for the day [ahead] of time.” 

—Eating Smart, Being Active Participant, 
Fresno County 

UC CalFresh Website Updates 
UC CalFresh Trainings 

 11/15/2016 UC CalFresh Town Hall Webinar 
The webinar recording and PowerPoint slides from the November 15, 2016 UC CalFresh Town Hall webinar, 
“Catholic Charities of California: An Orientation and Discussion on Alignments,” presented by Elisa Pehlke, MSPH, 
SNAP-Ed Program Manager, are now available on the UC CalFresh website. To access the webinar recording or 
PowerPoint slides, please visit: http://www.uccalfresh.org/trainings/town-halls. 
 

 UC CalFresh Trainings and Meetings Calendar 
As presented during the 11/15/2016 UC CalFresh Town Hall webinar, the UC CalFresh Trainings and Meeting 
Calendar has been updated to a new, interactive format which can be filtered by category. To access the UC 

CalFresh Trainings and Meetings Calendar, please visit: http://www.uccalfresh.org/trainings/calendar. Additional 
trainings and meetings will also continue to be posted on the California SNAP-Ed Training and Events Calendar 
available on the CDPH NEOPB website.  

 

Items Available for UC CalFresh Programs 
As mentioned during the August UC CalFresh Town Hall webinar, the UC CalFresh State Office has NERI and branded 
items for counties to use with their UC CalFresh programs only. These items are available on a first-come-first-served 
basis. Items available include: 

 
 

To request these items, please email Rolando Pinedo (rgpinedo@ucdavis.edu) specifying the quantity, item name, and 
shipping address. Please be sure to coordinate with your Program Advisor and/or Supervisor prior to submitting a 
request. 

Quantity 
Available Item Name 

8 I Tried It Stickers (ENG, 200 per roll) 

3 I Tried It Stickers (SPA, 200 per roll) 

400 UC CalFresh-MyPlate Magnet (ENG) 

11 UC CalFresh-MyPlate Stickers (ENG, 1000 per roll) 

28  UC CalFresh Meat Thermometers 

23 My Healthy Plate Pads 

25 Fridge/Freezer Thermometers (SPA) 

7 We Love to Drink Water-Rethink Your Drink Stickers (SPA, 50 per roll) 

7 We Love to Drink Water-Rethink Your Drink Stickers (ENG, 50 per roll) 

http://ucanr.edu/survey/survey.cfm?surveynumber=18908
http://ucanr.edu/survey/survey.cfm?surveynumber=18908
http://www.uccalfresh.org/trainings/town-halls
http://www.uccalfresh.org/trainings/calendar
https://www.cdph.ca.gov/programs/NEOPB/Pages/SNAP-EdTrainingandEventsCalendar.aspx
mailto:rgpinedo@ucdavis.edu
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Save the Date! SNAP-Ed Local Implementing 
Agency Forum 
February 22 & 23, 2017, Sacramento, California 
The California Department of Social Services (CDSS), and its state 
partners, the California Department of Public Health (CDPH), the 
California Department of Aging (CDA); the University of California, 
CalFresh Nutrition Education Program (UC CalFresh); and Catholic 
Charities of California (CCC), request your attendance at the 2017 
Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program-Education (SNAP-Ed) 
Local Implementing Agency (LIA) Forum.  
 

The Forum website link with registration information will become available soon. The website will include information 
about the planned agenda, which is based on LIA feedback from last year’s forum. LIA leads should determine which 
agency staffers and subcontractors should attend any and/or all sessions of the forum.  
 

The 2017 SNAP-Ed LIA Forum includes a two-day, in-person meeting, as well as one or two pre-forum webinars (and 
optional in-person pre-meetings).  
 

In-Person Forum Information: 
Pre-Forum Meetings: Tuesday, February 21, 2017 in the afternoon 
Forum: Wednesday and Thursday, February 22-23, 2017, all day 
Location: DoubleTree Hotel, Sacramento 
 

Pre-Forum Webinar Information: 
Pre-Forum webinars will address administrative content as well as content essential to a successful working forum. 
Moving the administrative content to webinar format allows for greater opportunity for capacity building and networking at 
the in-person event. All webinars will be recorded and made available on the Forum website. More information will be 
available soon.  
 

Pre-Forum Meetings:  
Pre-Forum meetings are still in development phase and will take place on Tuesday, February 21, 2017, beginning at 
1:00pm. In addition to others, we will be offering a session on the Basics of SNAP-Ed in California. This session will be 
appropriate for those new to the SNAP-Ed program (and any others) interested in learning more about SNAP-Ed (as a 
federal program and as implemented in California). Please watch for additional information in the coming weeks.  
 

The theme, collective goals and objectives of the in-person forum and pre-forum webinars include the following:  
THEME—California SNAP-Ed in Action: Inspiring Community Change 
The 2017 LIA Forum is intended to inspire and energize SNAP-Ed implementers—the meeting will be an opportunity to 
learn about, share and experience innovative SNAP-Ed work occurring throughout California. The meeting will highlight 
community change efforts, explore community empowerment activities, look at implemented PSE work, and celebrate 
community and SNAP-Ed client successes.  
 
GOALS 

 Unify our message and common brand—California SNAP-Ed Champions for Change; 

 Support LIAs with the resources, training and technical assistance to successfully implement the current FFY 2017-
2019 local integrated SNAP-Ed work plan; 

 Increase coordination and collaboration between state and local level SNAP-Ed implementing agencies, in 
conjunction with other obesity prevention efforts; 

 Build awareness, knowledge, skills and capacity to develop, coordinate, implement and evaluate comprehensive 
evidence-based nutrition education and physical activity interventions; 

 Provide participants with greater capacity around partnership building and expansion, to support current and future 
planning, as well as implementation efforts of SNAP-Ed activities and high-level community change strategies. 

 
OBJECTIVES 
Participants will:  

 Meet and connect with SNAP-Ed implementing agency staff and subcontractors at the state, local and regional 
levels; 

 Continue working collaboratively on the integrated statewide SNAP-Ed Work plan;  

 Receive programmatic training and share lessons learned to increase capacity for local, county and subcontractor 
staff in the areas of evidence-based nutrition education, physical activity interventions, PSE strategies, youth and 
community engagement and food insecurity. 

(continued on next page) 
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FFY 2017-2019 Local Implementing Agency (LIA) Integrated Work Plans (IWPs) 
FFY 2017-2019 Local Implementing Agency IWP Revision Process Training Webinar Recording & 
Slides Now Available on CDSS SNAP-Ed SharePoint Site 
The webinar recording and slides from the October 13th Local Implementing Agency (LIA) IWP Revision Process Train-
ing Webinar are now available on the CDSS SNAP-Ed SharePoint site, under the ‘Resources’ tab. To access the webi-
nar recording, please visit: https://snaped.dss.ca.gov/Pages/Home.aspx. 
 

New Program Directives 17-01, 17-02, and 17-03 from CDSS 
CDSS has released new Program Directives regarding the policies and procedures for SNAP-Ed eligible sites on each 
county’s site list. Please see and review the following links below for this information.  

 Program Directive 17-01: FFY 2017-2019 Site Change Process Notification 

 Program Directive 17-02: SNAP-Ed Site List Maintenance Process 

 Program Directive 17-03: California’s SNAP-Ed Site Utilization Policy and Procedure 

 Please note: If you are an LIA that had remaining comments for your county on your FFY 2017-2019 site 
list regarding site duplication, please make those corrections, if needed, according to the new policy and remove 
the comments on the site list.  

 
You can also find these documents in the CDSS’ SharePoint under the “Resources” tab, “Site Change Process Re-
sources” found here. Should LIAs have any questions regarding the above Program Directives, please contact your SIA 
representative.  

Save the Date! SNAP-Ed Local Implementing Agency Forum (continued) 
WHO SHOULD ATTEND 

 State Implementing Agency staff 

 Local Implementing Agencies and their subcontractors 
 
HOTEL RESERVATIONS 
A block of rooms have been reserved for Tuesday, February 21, and Wednesday, February 22, 2017, at the group rate 
of $95/night. The group rate will be available until January 31 or until the group block is sold-out. After that we will be 
subject to prevailing rates on a space-available basis. To make a room reservation, please click on the link: 2017 LIA 
SNAP-Ed Forum—DoubleTree Hotel Room Reservations.  
 
We look forward to your participation. If you have questions or comments in regards to the in-person forum, including the 
pre-forum webinars, please contact your respective SIA Representative for assistance.  

UC CalFresh in Action!  
#ThrowbackThursday: Nutrition Lessons with the Housing Authority of Madera 
County, UCCE Fresno/Madera Counties 
The Housing Authority of Madera County collaborated for the 3rd year with UCCE for summer 
nutrition classes.  This year, UC CalFresh was able to hold multiple classes at two different sites 
to reach all audiences: seniors, adults and youth. “You can never get enough education,” was 
something Nutrition Coordinator, Angelica Perez, learned from teaching seniors. Using the Eat 
Smart, Live Strong curriculum, the senior participants learned the benefits of getting at least 30 
minutes of physical activity daily and consuming three and a half cups of fruits and vegetables 
every day. The group really appreciated the break out sessions where they shared recipes and 
ideas of how to incorporate more physical activity into their lives. The participants were very 
thankful to have UC CalFresh come and hold classes about nutrition, and many shared that the 
class helped them to create healthier habits throughout the weeks the lessons were held.  
 

Another nutrition education series was held at the Madera Plaza Apartments. In this series, UC 
CalFresh reached families with the Plan, Shop, Save and Cook [curriculum] for the parents and 
the My Amazing Body youth curriculum for the kids. In the Plan, Shop, Save and Cook series, 
one participant shared how she saved money on her monthly grocery bill by implementing the 
tips from the class.  
 

The youth class was also very successful, and the children at the Madera Plaza Apartments 
really enjoyed the nutrition activities and tastings of different foods from the five food groups. 
Read full blog article. 
 
 

https://snaped.dss.ca.gov/resources/Pages/Resources.aspx
https://snaped.dss.ca.gov/Pages/Home.aspx
https://snaped.dss.ca.gov/resources/Resource%20Documents/Program%20Directive%2017-01_FINAL%20DRAFT%2011-10-16.pdf
https://snaped.dss.ca.gov/resources/Resource%20Documents/Program%20Directive%2017-02_FINAL%20DRAFT%2011-10-16.pdf
https://snaped.dss.ca.gov/resources/Resource%20Documents/Program%20Directive%2017-03_FINAL%20DRAFT%2011-10-16.pdf
https://snaped.dss.ca.gov/resources/Pages/Resources.aspx
http://doubletree.hilton.com/en/dt/groups/personalized/R/RLSA-DT-LIA-20170221/index.jhtml
http://doubletree.hilton.com/en/dt/groups/personalized/R/RLSA-DT-LIA-20170221/index.jhtml
http://ucanr.edu/blogs/blogcore/postdetail.cfm?postnum=22540
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UC CalFresh in Action! (continued) 
UC Garden Nutrition Extenders (UC GNEs) in Action, UCCE San Luis Obispo/Santa Barbara Counties 
The Youth, Families and Communities program of San Luis Obispo and Santa Barbara which includes UC CalFresh and 
4-H, launched the UC Garden Nutrition Extenders program in August 2016. Thirteen UC Garden Nutrition Extenders 
(GNEs) completed 27 hours of training in school garden sustainability, planting with the seasons, nutrition education and 
presentation skills and become UC 4-H Youth Development volunteers. Each UC GNE develops a work plan and goals 
for teaching nutrition education and working to create sustainable gardens in their communities. So far, the UC GNEs 
have had a busy Fall teaching students and reinvigorating or establishing new gardens. One UC GNE, Julie Mittman, 
developed a garden elective course for 4th-6th grade students at Teach Elementary School in San Luis Obispo. The 
students, with the support of the UC GNE and other parents and teachers, made a video to showcase their work and 
their progress. Click here to watch their video.  
 

The power of listening: Working for positive change in SNAP-Ed communities 
Change takes time. There are frequently obstacles. But when it occurs, it can be satisfying. This year, over 10,000 
participant quotes from adults in the UC CalFresh Nutrition Education Program chart a course for change. In the food 
eaten, beverages consumed, or daily exercises undertaken, participants describe a desire to take a new approach, or be 
more conscious of the little daily decisions that can make all the difference in health. In 2015, UC CalFresh programs 
were delivered in 891 sites. The majority of sites were education-oriented, with 78 percent being either public schools, 
preschools, adult education, or Head Start programs. Many quotes express thanks for a program that offers evidence-
based curricula to help improve food resource management—budgeting for healthy food while on the Supplemental 
Nutrition Assistance Program SNAP—formerly food stamps) or offer recipes that are tasty on a limited budget. Some 
quotes reflected on what was learned, and how to continue making decisions that “stay the course” in healthy food 
selection and preparation. In the past few years, UC CalFresh has increasingly worked on developing programs that 
have policy, systems and environmental change approaches. However, the stories told by participants illustrate the 
importance of building our programs from a foundation of direct education. In this effort, UC CalFresh uses a “school as 
a hub” model in communities. Schools are seen as pivotal arenas for nutrition education that can also include broader 
policy, systems, and environmental change. Through classroom nutrition education with students, and after-school 
programs for their families, schools generate the potential to reach different age groups in the community effectively. A 
school is a powerful environment for learning, growth and community engagement—from school gardens to work with 
food service directors creating nutritious meals and enhancing the cafeteria environment, to playground activities with 
stenciling and murals reflecting healthy choices. Opportunities abound to generate change in perspectives on food 
choices, physical activity, and healthy living. As we work with communities to build capacity in the areas described 
above, over time, a transition has the opportunity to take effect whereby local leaders—principals, teachers, parents, 
grandparents, and students—motivated by the desire to embrace long-lasting healthy changes in their family and 
community—act as role models and change agents. This fundamental shift moves institutional initiative and strategies 
into “community-based systems change.” And the seeds of this change began with a lesson, a child, a parent, an 
educator… a simple quote. Read full blog article. 
 

Down on the farm, UCCE San Joaquin County 
Lessons on good nutrition, the role animals play on a farm and the produce grown in the San Joaquin Valley were just a 
a few of the highlights of the 10th annual San Joaquin County AgVenture Field Day. Hundreds of Tracy area third-
graders took part in dozens of hands-on activities that were spread across the Manteca Unified School District Farm on 
Nov. 3. Tracy Unified, Lammersville Unified, Jefferson, New Jerusalem and Banta school disctricts all sent classes to the 
event. The goal is to allow students the chance to learn about how the food they eat is grown, to see and touch farm 
animals and to experience farm equipment firsthand. As the third-graders made their way across the farm, they 
encountered booths manned by hundreds of volunteers who shared information about a variety of agricultural optics. 
Rancher Karen Serpa talked about cows and the role they play, vegetable grower Steve Miller explained how cabbage is 
grown and Marlene Champlin gave a lesson on produce and the importance of bees. Tracy High School senior Brandon 
Vega and junior Abby Watrous, who are members of the school’s FFA agriculture program, explained the importance of 
eating well—including vegetables, protein, grains, fruits and dairy and avoiding sugary drinks. They noted that the 
younger children and chaperones alike were surprised to see the sugar content of different drinks. Joyce Bishop, UC 
CalFresh Family Nutrition Educator, trains volunteer peer educators each year from local high schools and teen groups 
to present at AgVentures in Manteca, Stockton and Lodi. Over 10,000 3rd graders, parent chaperones, and teachers 
from elementary schools throughout the county learn about healthy eating using the MyPlate as a guide and are shown 
how much sugar is in sugary drinks. Read full article. 
 
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B26YISTlmvZVeFlQc0JZX2J6ZjQ/view
http://ucanr.edu/blogs/blogcore/postdetail.cfm?postnum=22588
http://www.goldenstatenewspapers.com/tracy_press/our_town/down-on-the-farm/article_f87a5110-a53e-11e6-b8a1-8f74a48933aa.html
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UC CalFresh in Action! (continued) 
Haven of Peace, UCCE San Joaquin County 
Haven of Peace is the first homeless shelter for women and children in San Joaquin that houses 25 women and their 
children at one time. The site provides various support and programs, such as life skills, bible study, financial literacy and 
Healthy Eaters Learning Program.  
 

A recent addition to the site is the garden, which was anonymously donated in Spring 2016. The garden features two 
large raised beds with irrigation. Gravel stones landscape the garden area and around the raised beds.  
 

UC CalFresh started utilizing the garden as part of the Nutrition Education classes and to implement a gardening 
program. Spring crops were planted, tomatoes, eggplant, green chilies, zucchini, cucumber, basil, radishes and parsley. 
Residents attended weekly workshops on how to tend the garden and when to harvest vegetables. During nutrition 
classes, food demos were conducted to use and highlight the vegetables that were grown in the garden. For example, 
the first Garden Enhanced Nutrition lesson featured tomatoes. The class explored the history and origin of tomatoes, 
various dishes from different countries, how to store tomatoes and nutrient content. All taken from the Fresh From the 
Garden curriculum. The food demo was called Summer Veggie Pasta, the majority of the vegetables used for the recipe 
came from the garden, tomatoes, zucchini, basil and green chilies. Many of the participants expressed that they have 
never gardened before and were excited that they were eating what they grew.  
 

Since the implementation of the garden, UC CalFresh has been conducting weekly gardening workshops to learn 
different gardening skills and maintaining their garden. This particular site is a “revolving door” with participants 
constantly moving in and out, so workshops are continuous. Participants have said that the workshops helped them gain 
confidence in starting their own gardens when they move out of the shelter and are more inclined to try new vegetables 
and growing them.  
 

Haven of Peace is considered one of the more successful UC CalFresh gardens because not only are participants 
learning Nutrition and Gardening but participants have been using the garden as a place of tranquility and meditation. 
Some participants have expressed that they would go out into the garden to pull weeds when the would feel the “weight 
of the world” and the task would calm them. The shelter also holds prayers throughout the week in the garden. The 
garden is still evolving and the participants are very grateful to be able to gain kills to help maintain it.  
 

Nutrition and Food Questions Web Page 
Do your participants ask questions about nutrition or needs that you find difficult to respond to? Check the Nutrition and 
Food Questions web page for a response. If your question is not answered there you can submit a new 
question. You can find the link on the UC CalFresh website under Resources > Resources for Educators. Please contact 
Lyn Brock (rlbrock@ucanr.edu) if you have any questions.  
 

UC Delivers 
This is a friendly reminder that counties should contact Andra Nicoli (amnicoli@ucdavis.edu) at the State Office if you 
are interested in developing a UC Delivers or have recently submitted a UC Delivers without State Office involvement. 
For those developing a UC Delivers, Andra can assist you in writing/editing/submitting a UC Delivers story. The State 
Office is also interested in keeping track of UC Delivers stories that are being submitted directly from counties. For those 
not requiring writing/editing services from the State Office, please share a copy of your submissions with Andra. In this 
way, we can track the type of stories UC CalFresh is submitting and advocate for your story! 

http://uccalfresh.org/resources/resources-draft/#resources-for-educators
mailto:rlbrock@ucanr.edu
mailto:amnicoli@ucdavis.edu
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The Smarter Lunchrooms Movement of California 
The UC CalFresh State Office would like to see how the Smarter Lunchroom Movement of California has been implemented 
in your county! Please share your success stories and photos with MaryAnn Mills via e-mail: mamills@ucdavis.edu.  
 

The Smarter Lunchrooms Movement of California Monthly Nudge 
The Smarter Lunchrooms Movement of California Monthly Nudge is a monthly newsletter which provides updates on 
how the Smarter Lunchrooms Movement is moving throughout California and is brought to you by the SLM of CA 
Collaborative. The newsletter provides updates, upcoming trainings and events, and more! If you are interested in 
signing up to receive the Monthly Nudge, please click here! 
 

Funding Opportunity and Webinar: School Food Support Initiative 
The School Food Support Initiative (SFSI), in conjunction with the Life Time Foundation, the Chef Ann Foundation, and 
the Whole Kids Foundation, is hosting an informational Webinar and accepting grant funding applications from school 
districts interested in strategic planning and transitioning to scratch-cooking operations.  

 Grant Information and Application, Deadline: November 30, 2016 
Seven qualifying school districts will receive program services valued up to $192,000 (depending on district size), 
implemented by a team of renowned school food experts, including Chef Ann Cooper—an internationally recognized 
chef, educator, and advocate of healthy food for all children—and Chef Beth Collins, a food service director (FSD) of 
Boulder Valley School District, School Food Systems Consultant, and Director of Operations for the Chef Ann 
Foundation.  
 

The program will include a workshop for FSDs focused on human resources, finance, procurement, menu planning, 
facilities, and community engagement at Boulder Valley School District, ongoing peer-to-peer collaboration for best 
practices, sharing, and support through the Life Time Foundation Collaborative; and an opportunity to apply for a 
one-time $50,000 grant designed to support implementing sustainable, healthy food systems.  
 

For additional information and to submit an online application, visit the Chef Ann Foundation SFSI Web page at: 
http://www.chefannfoundation.org/programs-and-grants/school-food-support-initiative/. You will be prompted to 
create a username and password to start the online application process.  
 

 Contact and Additional Information 
If you want to know more about SFSI, program services, and grant eligibility criteria, visit the Chef Ann Foundation 
SFSI Web page at: http://www.chefannfoundation.org/programs-and-grants/school-food-support-initiative/. If you 
have questions regarding the grant application, Webinar technical assistance, or content, please contact Emily Miller 
at the Chef Ann Foundation by e-mail at info@chefannfoundation.org.  

Articles & Research 
CDC Reports Improvement in Childhood Obesity Among Young Children Participating in WIC 
A new study shows that 34 of 56 WIC State Agencies are seeing modest decreases in obesity among young children 
from 2010-2014. The percentage of low-income children (ages 2-4) with obesity enrolled in the Special Supplemental 
Nutrition Program for Women, Infants and Children (WIC) decreased from 15.9% in 2010 to 14.5% in 2014. These 
findings come from a study from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and the United States 
Department of Agriculture (USDA). Researchers analyzed obesity trends from 2000 to 2014 among young children aged 
2-4 years from low-income families enrolled in (WIC). The study was published in the Morbidity and Mortality Weekly 
Report. Trends in Obesity among Participants Aged 2-4 Years in the Supplemental Nutrition Program for Women, 
Infants, and Children—United States. 2000-2014. Read full report. 
 

USDA Seeks Grant Applications for Projects to Test Fruit and Vegetable Incentives 
In recent weeks, USDA requested a new round of applications for grants provided under the Food Insecurity Nutrition 
Incentive (FINI) grant program and launched a handy FINI grantee locator map. The FINI grant program was authorized 
by the 2014 Farm Bill and provides grants to test incentive strategies and technologies designed to help SNAP 
participants better afford fruits and vegetables. It’s collaboratively administered by the USDA’s Food and Nutrition 
Service (FNS) and National Institute of Food and Agriculture (NIFA). Projects funded range from small pilot projects to 
multi-year community-based projects and larger scale multi-year projects, designed to help make the healthy choice an 
affordable choice for SNAP participants. Hundreds of farmers markets, supermarkets, convenience stores, and retail 
food stores of all kinds are now participating in FINI grant projects all across the country. The deadline to apply for the 
latest round of FINI grants is December 12, 2016. If your organization is interested in applying for a grant this year, 
please visit NIFA’s website. The new locator map will help consumers find participating retailers. Users can search by 
location and find specific types of stores, whether they are traditional retailers, specialty food stores, or farmers markets. 
Find retail food stores offering incentives for fruits and vegetables near you online. Read full blog article. 

mailto:mamills@ucdavis.edu
http://smarterlunchrooms.us9.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=7ced31c84295e5ed87274fc48&id=721d3be634
http://www.chefannfoundation.org/programs-and-grants/school-food-support-initiative/
http://www.chefannfoundation.org/programs-and-grants/school-food-support-initiative/
mailto:info@chefannfoundation.org
http://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/volumes/65/wr/mm6545a2.htm?s_cid=mm6545a2_w
http://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/volumes/65/wr/mm6545a2.htm?s_cid=mm6545a2_w
https://www.cdc.gov/obesity/downloads/wic-science-in-brief.pdf
https://www.cdc.gov/obesity/downloads/wic-science-in-brief.pdf
https://www.cdc.gov/obesity/downloads/wic-science-in-brief.pdf
https://nifa.usda.gov/funding-opportunity/food-insecurity-nutrition-incentive-fini-grant-program
http://fns-snap.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=7539613ce41348449b70a1a4a4a2771e
http://blogs.usda.gov/2016/11/16/usda-seeks-grant-applications-for-projects-to-test-fruit-and-vegetable-incentives/


 

8 

Education & Resources 
Training Opportunities for SNAP-Ed Local Implementing Agencies—Updated November 2016 
On behalf of the California Department of Social Services, the California Department of Public Health Nutrition Education 
and Obesity Prevention Branch, UC CalFresh, California Department of Aging, and Catholic Charities of California, we 
are pleased to announce upcoming SNAP-Ed trainings available to appropriate staff from SNAP-Ed state and local 
implementing agencies in California. The FFY2017 California SNAP-Ed Training Schedule is now available on the 
Training and Events Calendar webpage. A few of the training topics are also highlighted below:  

 Addressing Nutrition Hot Topics: 2015 DGA 

 Active Aging: Physical Activity Tools for SNAP-Ed Older Adults 
 

These trainings are also posted on the NEOPB Training and Events Calendar, available online at: http://
www.cdph.ca.gov/programs/NEOPB/Pages/NEOPB%20Calendar%20of%20Events.aspx.  
 

The Food-Safe Path to Thanksgiving and Beyond 
Hosting Thanksgiving can be a logistical challenge that starts with planning what to cook and ends with figuring out what 
to do with all of those leftovers. This year, streamline your Thanksgiving planning to ensure you have a fun and food-safe 
holiday. Please see some suggestions below from FoodSafety.gov. 

 Plan your menu and make your grocery list. To save time, money, and hassle, break up your grocery list into 
perishable and non-perishable categories. You can purchase non-perishable food such as bread crumbs and 
canned broths and soups well in advance of your Thanksgiving meal.  

 Shop for your non-perishable items. Use the FoodKeeper app to find out the best way to store your groceries until 
you need them for your Thanksgiving feast.  

 Check your kitchen tools to make sure you have everything you need to make your Thanksgiving food safe. To 
make sure your turkey is fully cooked, you need an oven-safe thermometer. Having multiple cutting boards ensures 
you don’t cross contaminate your dishes that don’t need to be cooked with bacteria from raw meat or vegetables. 
Learn more about food safety kitchen tools.  

 Is your frozen turkey 20-24 pounds? If you are defrosting it in the refrigerator, place it in the refrigerator on 
Wednesday, November 16th. If your turkey weighs less than 20 pounds, use these resources to find out when your 
turkey should go from freezer to fridge.  

 

For additional information and resources, please visit the FoodSafety.gov website. Read full blog article.  
 

Local School Wellness Policy Toolkit Now Available 
New resources are now available to help school districts engage parents and school staff in Local School Wellness 
Policy efforts. A Local School Wellness Policy is a written document that guides school district’s efforts to establish a 
school environment that promotes students’ health, well-being and ability to learn. It’s important for parents and school 
staff to be a part of this process so the wellness policy is representative of both the community and student’s needs. The 
Food and Nutrition Service’s Team Nutrition initiative has developed a free Local Wellness Policy Outreach Toolkit that 
school districts and schools can customize to communicate information about their Local School Wellness Policy to 
parents and staff. The free Local Wellness Policy Outreach Toolkit is available for download at: http://
TeamNutrition.usda.gov.  Read full blog article. 
 

Four New Posters from CDPH NEOPB 
This announcement was originally posted in the 11/16/16 edition of the LHD E-Newsletter. 

In support of the Be Better Campaign for 2017, NEOPB is releasing four new posters to match the 
themes of the Be Better television ads. Each poster will focus on one theme. 

 The “Live Better” poster has the message, “Start with small changes to enjoy better health,” 
pointing out how small healthy changes can improve a person’s health over their lifetime.  

 To focus on NEOPB’s message about physical activity, the “Play Better” poster reminds parents 
and kids of the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention’s recommendation that kids need to 
be physically active at least 60 minutes every day.  

 The “Shop Better” poster states, “Seasonal fruits and vegetables—better flavor, lower prices,” 
reminding people that buying in-season produce will save money and get fruits and vegetables at 
their peak of flavor.  

 The “Learn Better” poster lets people know the importance of a healthy breakfast, especially for 
children, with its message, “Kids that eat a healthy breakfast do better in school.”  

 

The size of each poster is three feet by two feet. Spanish versions will be available soon. Each poster 
carries the Champions for Change logo and website address where people can go for additional 
information.  
 

Each poster can be downloaded from the NEOPB Community Resources Library, or visit the 
Champions for Change Web StoreFront to order prints of these posters. 

http://www.cdph.ca.gov/programs/NEOPB/Documents/FFY%202017%20Training%20Schedule.pdf
http://www.cdph.ca.gov/programs/NEOPB/Pages/SNAP-EdTrainingandEventsCalendar.aspx
http://www.cdph.ca.gov/programs/NEOPB/Pages/NEOPB%20Calendar%20of%20Events.aspx
http://www.cdph.ca.gov/programs/NEOPB/Pages/NEOPB%20Calendar%20of%20Events.aspx
http://www.FoodSafety.gov
http://www.fsis.usda.gov/wps/portal/fsis/newsroom/meetings/feeds-and-subscriptions/apps
https://www.foodsafety.gov/blog/2015/12/holiday-gifts.html
http://www.fsis.usda.gov/wps/portal/fsis/topics/food-safety-education/get-answers/food-safety-fact-sheets/poultry-preparation/lets-talk-turkey/CT_Index
http://www.FoodSafety.gov
https://www.foodsafety.gov/blog/2016/11/path-to-thanksgiving.html
http://TeamNutrition.usda.gov
http://TeamNutrition.usda.gov
http://blogs.usda.gov/2016/11/15/local-school-wellness-policy-toolkit-now-available/
http://www.cdph.ca.gov/programs/NEOPB/Documents/11%2016%2016%20LHD%20E-Newsletter.pdf
http://www.cdph.ca.gov/programs/NEOPB/RL/Pages/NEOPBPublications.aspx
https://www.webstore.osp.dgs.ca.gov/WSFdir/companies/neop/stor
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Education & Resources (continued) 
Interactive, Searchable SNAP-Ed Toolkit Website Launches 
The Southern Regional Center of Excellence in Nutrition Education and Obesity Prevention (RNECE-South) is pleased 
to announce the launch of the interactive, searchable Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program Education (SNAP-Ed) 
Toolkit website accessible at https://snapedtoolkit.org/. The website includes a searchable database and 
information on over 80 evidence-based obesity prevention and policy, systems, and environmental change (PSE) 
interventions. Additionally, it includes an interactive version of the 51 indicators from the SNAP-Ed Evaluation 
Framework and associated content from its Interpretive Guide. These combined resources guide and support the 
implementation, evaluation, and reporting of evidence-based SNAP-Ed programs, which are designed to help families on 
a limited budget make healthy eating and physical activity choices.   

 
Webinar: Addressing Nutrition Hot Topics, presented by Dr. Sheri Zidenberg-Cherr and Dr. Rachel 
Scherr, UC Davis Dept. of Nutrition, November 30, 2016, 10:00-11:30am 
This webinar intends to help participants do the following:  
1. Identify common reasons why people choose to follow a gluten-free diet. Be familiar with the science vs. the 

“feelings” regarding gluten. Be familiar with basic information on foods containing gluten.  
2. Compare sample daily caffeine intake to DGA recommendation. 
3. List public concerns and scientific facts about GMOs, and develop responses for questions in SNAP-Ed classes. 
4. List public concerns about organic vs. conventional foods and develop science-based responses for questions in 

SNAP-Ed classes.  
 

To register, please visit: https://attendee.gototraining.com/r/5525652138366347521 or the California SNAP-Ed LIA 
Training and Events calendar at: http://www.cdph.ca.gov/programs/NEOPB/Pages/SNAP-
EdTrainingandEventsCalendar.aspx. 
 

Call for Proposals: CA Farm to School and Garden Conference, Deadline: December 2, 2016 
The California Farm to School Network (CFSN) invites you to submit a proposal for the 2017 California Farm to School & 
Garden Conference: Connecting the Garden, Cafeteria and the Classroom. The conference will be held March 27th-
March29th, 2017 in Modesto, CA. The 2nd biannual CFSN conference will cover a variety of topics designed to support 
and inspire farm to school and school garden practitioners all around the state! This is your opportunity to share your 
expertise and innovative ideas to help grow the farm to school and school garden movement in California. An information 
PDF is available with additional info regarding the topic areas, speaker benefits and more. Click here to download. When 
you are ready to submit your idea, fill out the online submission form located here. Questions related to the call for 
proposals can be sent to: info@cafarmtoschoolconference.org. Please visit: http://www.cafarmtoschoolconference.org/ 
for additional information. 
 

NCCOR Connect & Explore Webinar: Assessing Prevalence and Trends in Obesity: Navigating the 
Evidence, December 5, 2016, 12:00pm PT 
Understanding the prevalence and trend estimates for childhood obesity is essential to informing research, policies and 
interventions. However, different survey or measurement approaches can produce different prevalence rates and trends, 
painting a varying picture of the state of childhood obesity in America. On December 5, NCCOR is hosting the next 
Connect & Explore webinar on Assessing Prevalence and Trends in Obesity: Navigating the Evidence. A consensus 
committee convened by the National Academies of Sciences, Engineering, and Medicine recently explored how reports 
on obesity prevalence and trends differ and what these differences mean for interpretation and application. This webinar, 
presenting insights from the resulting National Academies report, will provide an overview of the various data collection 
and analysis approaches that have been used in developing reports on the prevalence and trends in obesity across 
population groups, but particularly as they relate to children and adolescents. To register for this webinar, please visit: 
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/connect-explore-assessing-prevalence-and-trends-in-obesity-navigating-the-evidence-
tickets-29457027763. 
 

Save the Date: FANOut Webinar: Senior Healthy Food Access and Nutrition Education Information 
and Innovative Practices, December 7, 2016, 10:00-11:30am 
This engaging webinar will focus on nutrition and healthy food access for seniors, which will include presentations from 
statewide and local providers. In addition, the regular topics will be covered, including: USDA Updates; Legislative 
updates from our partners; and Program updates from our state partners. Please feel free to share this with your agency 
partners. For questions, please contact Lisa Tadlock at Lisa.Tadlock@wellness.phi.org. To register for this webinar, 
please visit: https://publichealthinstitute.webex.com/publichealthinstitute/onstage/g.php?
MTID=e40d856a7dec54a832c9f9e48eaf9f44b. 
 
 
 

https://snapedtoolkit.org/
https://attendee.gototraining.com/r/5525652138366347521
http://www.cdph.ca.gov/programs/NEOPB/Pages/SNAP-EdTrainingandEventsCalendar.aspx
http://www.cdph.ca.gov/programs/NEOPB/Pages/SNAP-EdTrainingandEventsCalendar.aspx
http://www.cafarmtoschoolconference.org/CA_Farm_to_School_and_Garden_Proposals.pdf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfuUvzerSPipi9XZj3A1ZIzc-zUZxrZhFPqcwhaWBPkG4eNIw/viewform
mailto:info@cafarmtoschoolconference.org
http://www.cafarmtoschoolconference.org/
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/connect-explore-assessing-prevalence-and-trends-in-obesity-navigating-the-evidence-tickets-29457027763
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/connect-explore-assessing-prevalence-and-trends-in-obesity-navigating-the-evidence-tickets-29457027763
mailto:Lisa.Tadlock@wellness.phi.org
https://publichealthinstitute.webex.com/publichealthinstitute/onstage/g.php?MTID=e40d856a7dec54a832c9f9e48eaf9f44b
https://publichealthinstitute.webex.com/publichealthinstitute/onstage/g.php?MTID=e40d856a7dec54a832c9f9e48eaf9f44b
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The University of California CalFresh Nutrition Education Program (UC CalFresh) is funded through a joint agreement among the U.S. 
Department of Agriculture/Food & Nutrition Service (USDA/FNS), the California Department of Social Services (CDSS) CalFresh 

Branch, and the University of California Cooperative Extension (UCCE). This material was produced by the University of California 
CalFresh Nutrition Education Program with funding from USDA SNAP, known in California as CalFresh (formerly food stamps). These 
institutions are equal opportunity providers and employers. CalFresh provides assistance to low-income households and can help buy 

nutritious foods for better health. For CalFresh information, call 1-877-847-3663. 

We want to hear from you! 
The UC CalFresh State Office would love to hear from you! 
Please email Lindsay Hamasaki at lmhamasaki@ucdavis.edu 
to share your comments, stories, photos or other items you 
would like to see featured in future Weekly Updates.  

The UC CalFresh Weekly Updates are sent by the UC 
CalFresh State Office on behalf of David Ginsburg, Director of 
the UC CalFresh Nutrition Education Program. Electronic 
versions of the Weekly Updates are also posted on the UC 
CalFresh website: http://www.uccalfresh.org/weekly-updates. 

Education & Resources (continued) 

Webinar: Active Aging: Physical Activity Tools for SNAP-Ed Older Adults, December 7, 2016, 1:30-
3:30pm PT 
This webinar will provide SNAP-Ed staff information and tools for promoting physical activity (PA) to the older adult 
SNAP-Ed population. Participants will receive information on PA guidelines for older adults, how staff can help older 
adults to become more physically active through direct PA curriculums and working with community PA programs and 
improvements. To register for this webinar, please visit: https://attendee.gototraining.com/r/2066756782602779905. 
 

In-Person Workshop: SNAP-Ed Physical Activity Promising Practices Exchange, December 8, 2016, 
9:30am-12:30pm, Chico, CA 
The Promising Practices Exchange Pilot is a collaboration between State and Local SNAP-Ed agencies. Join us 
for an interactive, half-day workshop with regional experts and community health leaders. Topics include pre-school and 
K-12 physical activity (PA) and more! Refer to the SNAP-Ed Training Calendar for updates about speakers and activities.  
Registration for this workshop closes on December 1, 2016 or when capacity is reached (whichever comes 
first). For additional information, please visit: http://www.cvent.com/events/snap-ed-promising-practices-exchange/event-
summary-5d612d1ccee54f3b89e0555e7ca4f702.aspx. 
 

Funding Opportunity: Farm to School Grant Program, Deadline: December 8, 2016 
The purpose of the USDA Farm to School Grant Program is to assist eligible entities in implementing farm to school 
programs that improve access to local foods in eligible schools. On an annual basis, USDA awards up to $5 million in 
competitive grants for training, supporting operations, planning, purchasing equipment, developing school gardens, 
developing partnerships, and implementing farm to school programs. Visit the grant opportunities page to review the 
RFA for complete application instructions, frequently asked questions (FAQ), and additional application support 
materials. Check out the grant program page for an overview of past grantees, program summary reports, and more: 
http://www.fns.usda.gov/farmtoschool/farm-school-grant-program. 
 

Webinar: Intro to EatFresh.org Online Tools, December 9, 2016, 10:00-10:45am 
Erin and Jessica will be hosting a webinar on Friday, December 9th from 10:00-10:45am to cover the features and 
benefits of EatFresh.org online mobile tools. This webinar is great for those new to EatFresh.org. Join them to learn best 
practices that have been shared by partner organizations and to discover how EatFresh.org can help enhance or extend 
your existing programming. To register for this webinar, please visit: https://eatfresh.clickmeeting.com/intro-to-eatfresh-
org-online-tools/register?_ga=1.48736486.1342129542.1471985542. If you missed any of EatFresh.org’s past webinars 
and would like to view recordings, please visit the Webinar Series page in the EatFresh.org Toolkit. 
 
 

9th Biennial Childhood Obesity Conference: Applications for Roundtables,  
Deadline: February 15, 2017 
Back by popular demand, one 45-minute roundtable session will be offered to allow for in-depth discussion among small 
groups on a wide array of topics. Participant-led roundtables provide a setting to share lessons learned, solicit feedback 
for current or future initiatives, and exchange ideas, knowledge and resources with colleagues of similar needs/interests. 
To learn more about hosting a roundtable, click here. The application process is now available through February 15, 
2017. 
 

Save the Date: 9th Biennial Childhood Obesity Conference, May 30-June 2, 2017, San Diego, CA 

The 9th Biennial Childhood Obesity Conference is scheduled for May 30th-June 2nd, 2017 in San Diego, CA. Click 
here for additional information regarding the conference, including registration and accommodations.   

mailto:lmhamasaki@ucdavis.edu
http://www.uccalfresh.org/weekly-updates
https://attendee.gototraining.com/r/2066756782602779905
https://www.cdph.ca.gov/programs/NEOPB/Pages/SNAP-EdTrainingandEventsCalendar.aspx
http://www.cvent.com/events/snap-ed-promising-practices-exchange/event-summary-5d612d1ccee54f3b89e0555e7ca4f702.aspx
http://www.cvent.com/events/snap-ed-promising-practices-exchange/event-summary-5d612d1ccee54f3b89e0555e7ca4f702.aspx
http://www.fns.usda.gov/grant-opportunities/farm-to-school
http://www.fns.usda.gov/farmtoschool/farm-school-grant-program
http://www.fns.usda.gov/farmtoschool/farm-school-grant-program
https://eatfresh.clickmeeting.com/intro-to-eatfresh-org-online-tools/register?_ga=1.48736486.1342129542.1471985542
https://eatfresh.clickmeeting.com/intro-to-eatfresh-org-online-tools/register?_ga=1.48736486.1342129542.1471985542
http://leahspantrysf.org/eatfresh-webinars/
http://www.childhoodobesity2017.com/events/9th-biennial-childhood-obesity-conference/custom-120-24a16f12a73a446f819b56d189a71b1c.aspx
http://www.cvent.com/events/9th-biennial-childhood-obesity-conference/event-summary-24a16f12a73a446f819b56d189a71b1c.aspx
http://www.cvent.com/events/9th-biennial-childhood-obesity-conference/event-summary-24a16f12a73a446f819b56d189a71b1c.aspx

